URGENT: OCTOBER EXECUTIVE ORDER NEEDED TO

VINDICATE TARGETED SCHOOL PARENTS

NOW IT'S OUR TURN.

“On behalf of families across the nation, we are seeking redress of grievances, accountability, formal apology,
and restitution for actions 14 state attorneys general called a ‘massive fraud’ against the American people.”
-Sam Sorbo & Kelly John Walker, PDJA Co-Founders

October 4, 2025 marks four years since Merrick Garland's infamous memo branded parents as domestic terrorists and
directed federal resources—under the Patriot Act and a terrorism tag—to silence them. The House Judiciary and
Weaponization Subcommittee Interim Report (March 21, 2023) confirms the Biden Administration weaponized law
enforcement and counterterrorism tools against parents speaking at school board meetings. Families continue to
suffer, with at least two parents driven to suicide.

Parents and even children have faced unlawful arrests, prosecutions, reputational smears, and financial ruin simply for
exercising their rights. Careers and homes have been destroyed, children harassed in schools, and whistleblowers jailed.
This intimidation has turned deadly, as seen in the recent suicide of a Texas father prosecuted on bogus charges—just
one example of a broader campaign of persecution, and the lasting effects of governmental persecution.

The Parents Demanding Justice Alliance (PDJA) calls for urgent federal action:

o October 4, 2025 Signing Ceremony: We formally request President Trump sign PDJA's proposed Executive Order to
vindicate and restore targeted families.

« Relief & Restitution: Compensation for legal costs, lost wages, and damages.

» Pardons & Expungement: Full clearing of wrongful prosecutions—cases in which the DOJ weaponized local law
enforcement and downstream prosecutors to carry out its agenda.

o Accountability & Oversight: DOJ/OCR must investigate and punish abuses and prevent recurrence.

President Trump's Executive Order 14190 already makes parental rights a federal priority. The Weaponization Working
Group's charter under AG Pam Bondi requires action, yet DOE, DOJ, and Ed Martin's group have yet to act. Each day of
inaction risks more lives. Parents now say: “Nobody in D.C. cares about me” and “I have no hope to get my life back.”

Making these parents whole again and publicly acknowledging the sacrifices they made to stand up to the Biden
regime’s war on families is a huge win for the Trump Administration and for the people of America!

“It has come to light, through diligent investigation by Chairman Jim Jordan and the House Judiciary Committee, that the Biden
Administration has used the instruments of federal power and combating terrorism as a sword against our citizens who dare to
voice concerns at school board meetings. It's unconscionable. Whistleblowers have revealed that the FBI has gone so far as to
tag these parents as potential threats. Let me be clear: being a concerned parent is not a crime, and speaking up for your child’s
future is not an act of terrorism. It is time to rein in federal bureaucracy and prevent the far Left from continuing to target
people of faith, conscience, and conservative principles.” - Rep. Andy Ogles (TN)



